Meeting Minutes for 07/11/2007 meeting between 
CP Daniel Davis and CM Art Shad
Topic:  Various budget issues for the upcoming Council year.

Location:  Conference Room B, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street, Suite 425

In attendance:  CP Daniel Davis, CM Art Shad, ECA Sarah Balme, Council Intern Dan Stewart, Rena Coughlin with the Non-Profit Center and David Ball with the Daily Record.

Meeting Convened:  1:12 p.m.

· CP Davis asked CM Shad about logistics in handling the budget as the Finance Chair for the 2007-2008 year.

· Both CP Davis and CM Shad agreed to hold a Special Council Meeting on August 16th, 2007, prior to the first budget hearing, to discuss the “Budgetary Overview Process”.

· CM Shad asked about last year’s process and how he is meeting with the Mayor once a week to discuss the budget.

· CP Davis and CM Shad will meet once a week in a Noticed Meeting until the budget process is complete.

· In regards to Public Service Grants, CP Davis suggested that CM Shad be very familiar with the process as well as defensible.  Who makes it in the safety net?  Who does not make it in?  How is that decided?  
· In regards to Public Comments, when CP Davis was chair of Finance, there was a certain portion of the budget meetings that went to Public Comments.  It is hard to decide what topics are open for Public Hearings.  CM Shad with meet with Kirk Sherman on this.

· In regards to the Sheriff’s office, CP Davis said he is leaning on CM Shad to make the best decisions and simply suggested he be prepared for what will happen in January, furthermore, prepare to keep the City running for at least the next 5 years.

· Must have a 5 year view of the City’s budget.

· CP Davis said that diversifying the revenue stream is very important and very healthy.

· CM Shad said he is very confident in the members of the new finance committee and he believes they will have a good year.

· CM Shad and CP Davis both agreed there is no way to compare the issues before them in this budget year to years in the past.  The bottom line is the most important.  We are starting with a $65 mm hole.

· CP Davis suggested that CM Shad get with the Auditors and continually ask them if we are headed in the right direction.  

· The Evergreen Project was discussed and suggested that it be brought back to Council.

· “Save Our Homes” was discussed in regards to the new millage rate versus the old millage rate.  When people do their own calculations, they essentially lose in the long run and they should keep the numbers they currently have.

· CSO Program needs to be expanded.

· Per Capita: Ok forces.  Where are they?  Response times must be quicker!

· In regards to the Mayor’s cuts, they would like to see some areas receive more cuts and some areas are of concern.

· Bottom line:  The finance committee must be conservative, efficient and strong.

Meeting Adjourned:  1:45 p.m.

